APPENDIX A
NOTICE OF VIOLATION

Connecticut Yankee Atomic Power Company License No. DPR-61
Hartford, Connecticut

As a result of an investigation conducted from October 6, 1980 to January 14,
1981 of the circumstances surrounding the transportation and use of the Model
No. NFS-4, Serial No. NAC-1E cask shipped from your facility in Haddam,
Connecticut on May 1, 1980, and in accordance with the "Criteria for Enforce-
ment Action For Failure to Comply with 10 CFR 71" we sent to you on

December 3, 1979, the following item of noncompliance was identified:

10 CFR 71.12(b)(1)(ii) states, in part, that a general license is hereby

issued to persons holding a general or specific license pursuant to this

thapter, to deliver licensed material to a carrier for transport in a

package for which a certificate of compliance has been issued by the Commission's
Director of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards, provided that the person
using the package complies with the terms and conditions of the certificate.
Certificate of Compliance No. 6698, Revision 9, dated December 12, 1979, which

is applicable to the Model No. NFS-4, Serial No. NAC-1E cask, states in

Condition 5(b)(2) that the maximum quantity of material per package will not
exceed a decay heat generation of 2.5 Kw.

Contrary to the above, on May 1, 1980, the Model No. NFS-4, Serial No. NAC-1E
cask, loaded with failed fuel bundle HO7, was delivered to a carrier for
transport with a decay heat generation in excess of 2.5 Kw (2.97 to 3.51).

This is a Severity Level III item of noncompliance.

Robert T. Carlison, Director
Enforcement and Investigation Staff
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